
Chair Prusak, Vice Chairs Hayden and Salinas and members of the committee, my name is Philip Krauss, I come before you in 
opposition to House Bill 2510.  I am a seven year veteran of the United States Army and am retired from over 20 years as a police 
officer.  As such I feel well qualified to secure my firearms with out the State of Oregon dictating how it should be done.  Additionally 
if a person lawfully transfers a firearm, with the appropriate state background check, how can the seller still be held accountable for 
the actions of another person for 2 years.  I feel this is just another attempt by the state legislature to infringe on the Second 
Amendment Rights of the people of the state of Oregon.  The state of Oregon has enough law’s infringing on the Second 
Amendment, let’s enforce them and not make laws to entrap the law abiding citizens of the state.  Again I believe the committee 
should kill this bill.  Thank you.


